 Arminghall Parochial Church Council   
The Annual Parish Meeting was held at Arminghall Village Hall
on Tuesday 6th March 2018 at 7.30 pm.

	In attendance
	Revd Rob Baker, Revd Lyn Marsh, Freyja Mardell, Pam Kemp
Annie Leathers, Jim Howlett.

	Apologies
	Pat Howlett


MINUTES FROM THE MEETING
Opening Prayers: Were led by Revd Baker

Apologies for Absence: Pat Howlett 

Church Electoral Roll – by Pam Kemp
Nobody added to this year. Cropley was taken off – there are 8 on the electoral roll
Annual Vestry Meeting (Annual Meeting of Parishioners)

1. Minutes of the 2017 Annual Parish Meeting
It was agreed that the minutes from 2017 will be approved 2017 at the next meeting of the PCC
2. Election of Churchwardens
Pat Howlett was elected and this was seconded by Pam Kemp and Annie Leathers Annie Leathers was elected and this was seconded by Jim Howlett and Pam Kemp
Annual Parochial Church Meeting  

1. Minutes of 2017 Annual Parochial Church Meeting

The minutes were adopted by Jim Howlett and Pam Kemp, seconded by Annie Leathers and Revd Rob Baker signed the minutes – everyone accepted
2. Matters arising from the Minutes

The heaters need to be done before winter; there had been some dangerously cold services recently within the church.  Nothing else arising.
3. PCC Secretary’s Report – Rob Baker/ Freyja Mardell
Please see booklet created – shows the services and when Revd Lyn Marsh came on board, which includes all services and electoral role notes.  Adopted by Annie, everyone accepted them.
4. Treasurer’s Report & Accounts – Jim Howlett
 & Election of Independent Examiner or Auditor  

Sally Matthews has indicated she is happy with the overall accounts, but won’t sign them until she has seen the bank account statement.  Adopted by Jim Howlett and seconded by Annie Leathers

Independent Assessor is to be Sally Matthews proposed by Jim Howlett and Revd Rob Baker, seconded by Annie Leathers – and ALL in attendance accepted.
5. Fabric Report - Pat and Jim Howlett
The church door needs to be sorted asap, it doesn’t close properly- the latch seems bent, and the lock needs to be fixed. The hook to hold the bell rope has gone missing. The Terrier – is in the safe, last seen by the Archdeacon 18months ago. To be looked at again, no material changes other than the bell. 
Adopted by Jim Howlett and Pam Kemp, seconded by Annie leathers and Revd Rob Baker
6. Election of Parochial Church Council Members

The elected were:  Pam Kemp – everyone accepted   Jim Howlett – everyone accepted
7. Election of Sidespersons 
Pam Kemp was elected, proposed by Annie, seconded by Jim Howlett, Lyn Marsh and Revd Rob Baker
8. Child & Vulnerable Adult Protection Policy Review – Rob Baker
There had been new regulations introduced, everyone (church wardens) needs to have a DBS check paid for by the diocese.  All relevant safeguarding training needs to be completed (C0 and C1, C2) for churchwardens. 
ACTION: Ensure all training is sorted for everyone, and see if people need help to complete training –especially for church wardens. We will ask the Diocese for their next training days to get everyone who may struggle with the computer online training can attend.
9. Vicar’s Report – Rob Baker
A big thank you to everyone who’s been involved.  
Prayer; it is encouraging to see everyone praying so much, but please do join all the meetings. The big aim still is on creating community. 
Arminghall Church is open all the time to encourage more people. Social events that have happened were discussed. Good year for discipleship, thinking about psalms via bishop of Norwich throughout summer. Evangelism was spoken about with good thoughts from John Mckinley. Rob is extremely grateful of everyone’s hard work, even when it can be a personally very hard time.
10. Any Other Business

NONE
11. Date of Next Annual Parochial Church Meeting
      Wednesday 13th March 2019, Evening 7.30pm
A meeting of the newly elected Parochial Church Council will be held immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting

1. Election of Secretary

Freyja proposed by Annie, seconded by Pam
2. Election of Treasurer

Jim Howlett proposed by Annie Leathers, seconded by Pam Kemp – Lyn Marsh and Revd Rob Baker accepted
3. Appointment of Vice Chairman 

Jim Howlett by Annie proposed, seconded by Pam Kemp 
4. Appointment of Electoral Roll Officer

Pam Kemp proposed by Annie Leathers, seconded by Jim Howlett and Lyn Marsh –Revd Rob Baker also accepted this.
5. Minutes of the last PCC Meeting

These will be emailed out and accepted via email 
ACTION: MINUTES FROM LAST PCC and 2016/7 APCM TO BE EMAILED OUT AGAIN and ask everyone to check them and agree by email.
6. Any Other Business
· Re-arranged next PCC meeting to: Wednesday 9th May 2017 at 1.30pm at Annie’s
· Norfolk Day - What can we do to celebrate? 27th July – BBQ?  Mustard/Delia/Shoes- on the green?
· St George’s Day promotion- bell ringing- in the Free for all and around the villages

ACTION: Create flyers advertising the event with info/raising awareness for the need for the flexible space.
Minutes were recorded by Freyja Mardell and verified by Revd Rob Baker
THE MEETING ENDED AT 9.00PM
